JAMES N. WITKOWIAK

ALDERMAN, 127TH DISTRICT

June 16, 2005

Penny Bigalke
2537 8. 33 St.
Milwaukee, W1 53215

Dear Ms. Bigalke:

On May 31, 2003, the Utilities & License Committee voted to recommend the granting of
your licensed dwelling facility (rooming house) renewal application for 3217 W. Wells
St. with a warning letter. At Tuesday’s Common Council meeting, the Common Council
approved the Committee’s recommendation.

This course of action was taken based upon testimony given at your hearing of May 31,
2005. The Committee heard testimony related to individuals yelling the names of
residents or previous residents of your establishment to get their attention, loud music and
noise emanating from the premises, individuals loitering on and around the premises and
garbage and litter nuisances on the premises. This warning is being given with the
expectation that you will take appropriate action to ensure that incidents of this nature do
not reoccur.
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